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September I8 Harbor - Bird Refuge - Good areas for observing gulls and shorebirds.
Sunday Meet below the Harbormaster's office at 8 a.m. for this half-day trip.

Leader to be announced
For information call Jim Hodgson, 967-3627 weeknights, 7-9:30 p.m.

September 23 Regular Monthly Meeting - 8 p.m., Fleischmann Auditorium, Museum of Natural
Friday History. See details on page I. Be sure to bring a cup for refreshments.

October 2 Goleta Hot S ots - Good trip for fall rarities. Meet at Two Guys‘ park-
Sunday ing lot at 3 a.m. Leader to be announced

For information call Jim Hodgson, 967-3627 weeknights, 7-9:30 p.m.

October I5 Goleta Slough - Devereux Slough - Especially good areas for observing
Saturday gulls, terns, shorebirds, marsh birds, and some hawks. Pack a lunch;

spotting scope will be useful. Meet at Goleta Beach parking lot to the
right of the entrance at 8 a.m.

Leader to be announced
For information call Jim Hodgson, 967-3627 weeknights, 7-9:30 p.m.
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The grounds of the YMCA Camp at the 8,000 foot level are ideally situated, surrounded

by Long‘s Peak and other very high mountains of the Rocky Mountain National Park. Pres-
ent were 900 members from #7 states including Alaska!

The first 2 days many exciting field trips were offered. I chose the one to the Paw-
nee Grasslands, some 175,000 acres run by the U.S. Separtment of Agriculture Forest Serv-
ice. The first part of the bus tour went through the Thompson River Canyon, the same
place where over I00 persons perished in the flood in February of this year. Many signs
of this disaster were stillwvisiblee 'Although we had~5~busloads-and"amtotal of~250
people, we managed to see a Prairie Falcon nest, with a young bird A days of age; a Golden
Eagle; a Common Nighthawk; and of course the state bird of Colorado, the Lark Bunting.

Although the addresses were supposedly cut, we heard from the NAS President, Elvis J.
Stahr; the Sectetary of the Interior, Honorable Cecil D. Andrus; and Honorable Gary Hart,
U.S. Senator from Colorado. On Saturday and Sunday there were many workshops trying
to appraise and evaluate the “Health of a Chapter.“ Many new chapters were amazed to
learn about Auduboh's Educational Program. It seems that our chapter is about "average"
in health, according to the scale of values. We have some I400 members with about 10%

to 12% active in some facet of our varied program; from conservation, education, to those
indulging in field trips, to those only participationg in the annual Christmas Count.
The consensus was “we need more leaders, trip guides, committee persons, and generally
bodies willing to work!“ Any obliging volunteers will gladly be accepted!!!

I attended A workshops on Saturday. One was on "Building Membership,“ another on the
State Audubon Council, and finally one on successful chapter programs. The most enjoy-
able one was on the new Educational Materials. I purchased for our Education Committee
the new chart and guide on Alaskan Birds. I also requested that the same treatment be
afforded our Western Birds. A new mammal program has been completed.

On Sunday there were more workshops on Conservation Issues, Lobbying, and such issues
as “Water Pollution Control,“ "Returnable Bottle Legislation," and “Strip Mining.“ There
was also one on the “Alaskan Land Interest" and the present Administration's energy pol-
icy. The discussions were informative and stimulating. Executive V.P. Charles Callison
summed up the convention: “We wxamined our own organization in a candid and critical way,
and we'll be the better for the result. We have examined major issues and have been ins-
tructed and inspired by national envirinmental leaders. It has been a good convention."

Since this was my first National Convention of any kind, I have no basis of comparison.
I enjoyed representing our Santa Barbara Chapter and I want to thank the members for the
honor of being your delegate.

Minna E. Smith
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